MARINE DEPARTMENT NOTICE NO. 240/2022
(Miscellaneous Information)

Windsurfing Competition and Closure of Landing Steps

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a windsurfing competition will
take place in the Victoria Harbour on 11 December 2022 (Sunday) from 1000
to 1500 hours. About 20 windsurfers are expected to participate in the
competition.

2. During the aforementioned period, a race area will be formed by a
straight line joining the following co-ordinates (WGS 84 Datum) from (A) to
(D) and the adjacent shorelines:

(A) 22° 17.254°N 114° 11.300’E
(B) 22° 17.391°N 114° 10.997°E
© 22° 17.625°N 114° 11.442°E
(D) 22° 17.482°N 114° 11.539’E
3. Masters, coxswains and persons-in-charge of all vessels navigating

in the vicinity should keep away from the race area.

4. Besides, the landing steps at East Coast Park Precinct (Phase 1) will
be temporarily closed during the event period. Owners and coxswains of
vessels are advised to use other landing facilities in the vicinity during the
period of closure.

5. A drawing showing the race area, race route and the affected landing
steps is attached to this Notice.

Ms Carol Yuen
Director of Marine

Marine Department

Government of the HKSAR

Date: 23 November 2022

Action File Ref.: L/M No. 687/22 in MD-HPS-F01-015-04B-003

We are One in Promoting Excellence in Marine Services
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Drawing Attached to Marine Department Notice No. 240/2022
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